
Wow the wind has picked up
Another very windy night. I’m hearing branches and various
nuts hit the house and roof. I’m sure there will be a couple
of trees down somewhere with this storm. Guess I will have to
leave for work early, just in case something falls over the
lane.

Anyway, now is not the time to be running around in the woods,
but that is exactly what one little dog wanted to do. I guess
when you got to go, you got to go. Being so close to the
ground, he is out of most of the wind. He didn’t stay out too
long, I guess the falling acorns bothered him.

I’m not sure if I will get any sleep with this wind. After
seeing one huge tree on the ground this week, I guess I’m just
expecting another to fall. Nothing nearly as big as the fallen
oak, but there are a few a bit closer to the house, like
within 10 feet.

I don’t recall many fall days with heavy winds like this. To
have so many in a week seems to be really out of the ordinary,
but I’m not sure. I usually think of late spring and early
summer as the heavy wind days.

I was just thinking about the last time a big tree blew down
near the house. We were all in the house that evening, and we
were having another big wind storm. There was a loud crash and
the house shook, but we could not see what fell. The next
morning we saw that the big ash behind our house fell directly
away from the house. That was about 18 years ago. My youngest
was home and on a breathing monitor. We lost power, and I
remember being on a list for a quick restore. Funny how that
came to my mind this evening.
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Dodged a Bullet
Ohio was on the national news last week, and it wasn’t for
politics.  CNN and the Weather Channel were talking about our
state because of the major snow storm that befell Cleveland,
not to mention the rest of the state – except us, for once! 
Here in the Northwest corner of the state, we dodged a bullet
this time.  Got about 2 inches only, and it didn’t affect
driving conditions.  My husband didn’t even have to shovel
since the wind blew it all off the sidewalks this time!  I
hope it will stop snowing for the season soon, but if it
doesn’t, any more “storms” like this are welcome any time!

Ohio VS. Illinois – weather
From time to time, I will be talking about what it’s like to
live in various places throughout the midwest because I have a
lot  of  experience  in  that  area.   We’ve  lived  in  central
Illinois, northern Illinois, and various suburbs of Chicago. 
We also lived in Lincoln, Nebraska and rural Ohio.  Of all
these,  I  love  rural  Ohio  the  best!   But  it  is  really
interesting how different things like dialect and attitudes
can  vary  from  place  to  place,  even  places  that  are  only
hundreds of miles apart and in virtually the same climate. 
One thing I’m still getting used to in rural Ohio is their
attitude about weather.  I spent my childhood in Illinois,
specifically the suburbs of Chicago, so I am used to the
attitude of snow days being a rarity.  I wonder what the
average is there, but I would guess it’s one per season or
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even less – they will not cancel school unless the schools are
buried.  There was one time when my mom’s car was snowed in,
she couldn’t get it out of the driveway, and so she wanted to
take the school bus with me to school – she worked at the same
school I attended.  So I did what any mature 12-year-old would
do – I cried.  Foolish, maybe yes, but I figured I had
suffered enough with her working at my school – why should I
have to face the humiliation and ridicule of her riding my
bus?  It had nothing to do with how cool I thought I was; it
was more about how MEAN kids can be…  I was so afraid of what
the kids would say or do once they found out my mom was riding
the bus!  So anyway, lucky for me, she got her car out, and I
was saved.  But my point is, her car was stuck in the snow,
yet they hadn’t cancelled school.  Here in Ohio things are
MUCH different.  We are on our 6th snow day already this
season!  And I’ve lost count of how many 2 hour delays we’ve
had – which luckily (for them, not me) the kids don’t have to
make up.  Coming from Chicagoland, I had never even heard of a
2 hour delay before we moved here – they don’t exist there. 
But in Ohio – they are quite common, most of the time because
of  fog  –  FOG!   We  actually  have  fog  days!   School  has
been CANCELLED because of fog…  it was really hard for me to
get used to at first…  you’d think we live in a swamp or
something!  Oh, wait, – that’s just it…  this area used to be
the Great Black Swamp before it was turned into farmland a few
hundred years ago.  So I guess that explains it…  but I would
be willing to bet that if Illinois had a fog problem, they
still wouldn’t cancel school.  I don’t know anything about
Nebraska’s attitudes about weather and school since we didn’t
have a school-aged child while we lived there.  I don’t really
have an opinion about who is right or who is wrong – it’s not
that Ohio devalues education or anything like that…  they are
just over-sensitive about childrens’ safety when it comes to
weather (is there such a thing?), and the school days and
curriculum are made up in the end so they’re not behind.  I’m
just enjoying my role as an amused spectator observing the
differences in weather attitude between different regions.


